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Director’s Report September 2106.
The Wild Fishery Reform process is ongoing with; RAFTS/ ASFB Joint Working Group,  Scottish Government Stakeholder Reference Group, Scottish Government Strategy Group and IFM all contributing.  Regular updates on progress can be found on Scottish Government and ASFB websites.

As part of the Wild Fishery Reform process there is a proposal to create a new organisation called Fishery Management Scotland which will be an amalgamation of the membership of ASFB and RAFTS and replace both.  Fishery Management Scotland would then represent Boards and Trusts during the rest of the reform process. This proposal will be put to the ASFB / RAFTS AGM in November.
The new hatchery at Contin is almost complete and will be ready for a site visit after the Board meeting on the 7th of October.

Edward has spent the last two years studying for the Institute of Fishery Management Diploma.  Not only has he passed the examinations but has been awarded the prize for the best research project and will receive his prize at IFM Conference in October.
A meeting was held with fishery management organisations from Wester Ross and Skye and we will look for opportunities to work more closely together on a number of issues.
Projects / research
Electro-fishing contract work was completed in September on Wyvis Estate to monitor the effects of hydro development on trout populations upstream of Loch Glass.
The last of the acoustic receivers for the smolt tracking project in the Cromarty Firth have been recovered and analysis of the huge amount of data they contain has started.

Matthew Newton from Glasgow Universit gives his initial impressions of the analysis below:

1) It was a very successful project and was the largest tracking array within the UK to date for tracking smolts

2) tagged and released 150 fish

3) Early data indicates relatively low losses through the firth possibly somewhere around 10% at an informed guess

4) also a surprising number of fish detected at the marine Scotland line, again with relatively low losses

5) fish seem to have been detected on the southern/eastern (findhorn) side of the moray firth... which itself raises many questions! tend to be within 5km from shore

5) data is far better than we ever imagined and we are still processing the data with over 1million detections

The spraying of Rhododendron regrowth on the Orrin was completed in September and work has started on spraying and stem injecting Japanese Knotweed on riverbanks around the region.

The Forestry Fishery Pressures app was completed in September and has been handed over to the Forestry Commission.
Meetings attended / consultations
Fairburn catchment management plan meeting

Cromarty annual staff reviews

Wester Ross / Skye meeting

ASFB / RAFTS EGM

SEPA / SSE Water Framework Directive site visits

RAFTS / ASFB Joint Working Group

Contin Hatchery site visits

Loch na Croic Broodstock collection licence application

Balnagown hydro scheme consultation

Forestry Commission Forest Plans consultation.

